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2005 OFFICERS 



 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year for 
the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the Sept.  Issue by  Aug 20th 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



Aloha to One and All, 
 Wow! Our 2005 meeting attendance is breaking all records!  We had 78 members 
and 14 guests in attendance in July. Considering how busy we all are during the 
summer season it is a real pleasure to have so many members join us. 
Guests at the meeting were Ron Berger from Milton, Michael Sadler from Puyal-
lup, Rick & Pat Ford from Tacoma, Jason James from Lakewood, Kerrn Moore 
from Maple Valley, David & Barb Rock from Lakewood, Anthony & Monique 
from Tacoma and Dennis & Elaine Walch from Puyallup. Having met all member-
ship requirements, Dennis and Elaine were welcomed in as new club members.  A 
BIG CLASSICAL GLASS WELCOME to you all. 
The club door prize was a certificate for a pullover windbreaker, with the CGCC 
logo, from the club’s store.  Unfortunately, Laurie King was not present to claim 
the prize. That means it may belong to you at the August meeting.  Come and find 
out!  Now that the season is in full swing, it’s great to see so many CGCC mem-
bers taking part in road trips, car shows and other events.  I’m glad to report that 
there were approximately 125 members and guests in attendance at the club’s 2nd 
annual picnic at Point Defiance Park on the 3rd of July.  From the smiles on every-
one’s faces, I believe fun was had by all.  The picnic is a chance for CGCC to give 
a little back to its members and it looks like it will be a tradition that will be en-
joyed for a long time to come.  Please don’t forget the club’s big event for the year, 
Five Star, will be on August 6th and 7th.  It will start with a car show at our sponsor, 
Friendly Chevrolet, on Saturday morning, and will conclude with an Autocross at 
the old Emerald Queen parking lot on Sunday.  Please check the web site for de-
tails and locations of all of the events activities.  We hope to see each and every 
member come on out and join the fun and support the club. It’s another chance to 
get together with other corvetters to have a good time.  See you there!! 
The August 13th meeting will be chaired by our esteemed Secretary, Jan Johnson, 
as I, and many others, will be attending the annual Rose City Classic in Portland.  
Please remember we are still taking nominations for 2006 officer positions.  Nomi-
nations will be taken from the floor during the August meeting or you may contact 
any member of the nominating committee.  All nominations are welcome as long 
as the member has agreed to run prior to being nominated. See details in this edi-
tion of the Under Glass.  NWACC (Northwest Association of Corvette Clubs) has 
announced an all club Autocross to be held on Sunday, October 2nd, at the Shelton 
airport.  A block of rooms has been reserved at the Little Creek Casino out of Shel-
ton for those who would like to come down the night before for a little hospitality.  
Further details will be forthcoming but, mark your calendars now.  This will be the 
perfect end to a busy and fun corvette season. 
That’s all for now!  Save the Wave! 
       The Prez 



CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

                                                 SATURDAY, JULY 9, 2005 
 President Tony Hyatt called the meeting to order at 7:04 at the Lakewood Elks. 
Vice President Marty Morin appointed Tom McAnn as sergeant of arms. 
The June minutes were approved as printed in the July Underglass. 
Jeanine Korn read the treasurer’s report. 
Jack Wilcox stated that the food was excellent at the Club picnic at Pt. Defiance on Sunday, 
July 3. 
Tony Hyatt reported that there were 125 people who attended the picnic.  A grateful ap-
plause followed. 
Kathy Fechter introduced Dennis and Elaine Walch as new members tonight. Guests in-
cluded Ron Berger, Michael Sadler, Rick and Pat Ford, Jason James, Kerrn Moore, David 
and Barb Tock.  This was Kelly DeVera’s first meeting as a new member. 
Don Mulligan reported on past events.  The Penticton Car Show was attended by eleven 
cars and everyone had a good time.  Len Tucker reported that there were seven cars in at-
tendance at the Mt. Hood Barbeque.  Don continued with the upcoming events including 
the Hydro Races at Black Lake at Linda and Don Rollins on Sunday, July 10.  The Marque 
Club PIR Track Day is July 13.  Jacket night will be July 14 at Wally’s Drive-in located in 
Buckley.  Everyone will meet at 6:30 p.m. at Lowe’s parking lot in South Hill, Puyallup.  
July16 is the Rain Forest Tour.  We will meet at 8:00 a.m. on Saturday at the McDonald’s 
on 512 and So. Tacoma Way.  We will have breakfast at Duffy’s in Aberdeen.  Those who 
want to stay in Pt. Angeles should make their own arrangements.  Some cars will be going 
on home from Pt. Angeles.  The Spokane event is July 30 and we will be leaving from the 
Costco Business Center in Fife at 1:00 on Friday.  There will also be a group heading to 
Whistler on July 28 – 30.  John Munson stated that for those not traveling, there will be a 
Car Show in Puyallup put on by the Puyallup Police Department and the Pierce County 
Sheriff’s Department.  There will be legalized cruising at 3:00 on Saturday, July 30.  All 
events are on the website or call Bob DePirro or Don Mulligan. 
Don Mulligan continued with the events scheduled for August.  The Black Vette Gathering 
is August 12-13 in Reno; Rose City Car Show is August 12-15; Jacket Night is August 18 
at Emerald Downs meeting at 6:00 p.m. at Sumner Riverside Ford.  CGCC has been invited 
to Woody’s on Vancouver Island on August 20 and 21.  We will be ferrying from Pt. Ange-
les.  There will be a tour and lots of other groups there also.  The Felker’s Pool Party is 
August 28.  There is a car show at the Triple XXX August 28 at Issaquah.  The Christa 
Ministries Car Show and Barbeque is July 23.  There is also a car show in Portland August 
27-28 hosted by the American Lemans. 
John Johnson reported on the upcoming 5-Star event August 6 and 7.  He asked each of the 
committee chairpeople to speak.  Crystal Hulka spoke for Chuck Hulka on judging.  Pat 
DePirro said that she is accepting registrations.  Linda Morin reported that the banquet will 
be at 7:00 with a no-host bar at 6:00.  The cost per person is $25.00. The menu is chicken 
and prime rib.  Jan Johnson spoke on the raffles.  We are still looking for donations for the 
raffle.  There is an example of a basket in the back.  Linda Morin put together a basket do-
nated by the 5-Star Committee.  Gary Pautz stated that the Autocross will be at the old Em-
erald Queen parking lot.  He encouraged members to sign up for the event or come to show 
your support.  We still need volunteers.  Len Tucker reported on the rally, which will be 42 
miles and should take 1 to 1 l/2 hours. 
Dave Crawford reported on Community Service.  Next month will be school supplies.  
They had received a message from Keith that the shelter was in desperate need of a vacuum 
cleaner.  With the money collected at previous meetings, Antje and Dave bought a vacuum 
cleaner for $290. 



Joanne Kennedy was out of town.  Barb thanked Carol Brown and Barb Waller for the re-
freshments tonight. 
Len Tucker reported on the Corvette Museum.  There will be Corvette Museum merchan-
dise at the 5-Star event and other events.  The various club Museum representatives have 
pooled their merchandise so that they can be at all of the car shows.  There is additional 
literature at the back table and merchandise to buy. 
Al Tone said that he still has lots of CGCC clocks!  He is requiring orders to be paid up 
front from now on.  He has hats and ladies sleeveless shirts available. 
The meeting was recessed at 8:00 and resumed at 8:30 p.m. 
The club raffle was drawn.  Laurie King’s name was drawn but she was not present.  The 
CGCC windbreaker will be available at next month’s drawing! 
The CGCC board voted to donate $100 for refreshments to buy plates, cups, napkins, etc.  
Monetary donations will still be accepted. 
Dave Bailey stated that the website has been updated for July.  If you would like to have 
pictures of your car on the website, email them to Dave.  A few new links have been added 
to the website:  Marque Club and a website in Queensland, New Zealand.  He is expecting 
on of their club members to be at our 5-Star event. 
Julie reported on Parades and Car Shows.  Friday, July 8 was the Great American Car 
Show in Puyallup.  Eight CGCC cars showed up to welcome the cars in the rain.  The 
Lakewood Elks Car show is Saturday, September 17.  It will be a potluck with the Elks 
cooking hot dogs from 12-5:00.  The Veterans Day parade is November 5 in Auburn.  We 
will need cars to carry dignitaries.  There is a sign-up sheet. 
Jack Wilcox reported on the Steilacoom 4th of July parade.  There were 8 cars from CGCC 
and it was a long parade.  Lou Caldwell reported that the Auburn 4th of July parade had 5 
cars from CGCC and it was very short.  The breakfast was excellent, though at Andy’s 
Diner. 
George Longhurst mentioned that there was representation from the Club at the Shoreline 
Show and Shine on June 18 and that Mitch was not the only one with a trophy!  Ron Berger 
won 1st place in custom. 
Jim Duschell stated there were 125 cars at the car show at his church today. 
Ruth Ann reported that there were 22 Corvettes from the Tacoma Club at the Burien 4th of 
July show. 
Don Korn will take any pictures of events that anyone else has. 
Elvira reminded everyone to come up when his or her number is drawn for the drawing and 
pick the next number and then pick your prize. 
John Underhill stated he has sent out the club roster but there are paper copies available in 
the back. 
Marilyn Underhill reported on the Sunshine Committee.  A sympathy card was sent to 
Susan Berven on the loss of her father.  A get well card was sent to Crystal Hulka and 
Kathy Fechter.  She wanted the club to know that the Red Devil is available for sale at Pa-
cific Corvette. 
Ron Waller reported on NWACC.  He suggested that the Club support their sponsors, espe-
cially Friendly Chevrolet and turn out for the Club event, the 5-Star and sign-up for the 
autocross.  The NWACC Committee will be meeting at the 5-Star event.  There will be an 
NWACC autocross event held at the Shelton Airport on October 2. 
Darryl DeVera informed everyone that Rick’s wife’s mother had passed away.  He also 
stated that the GM employee pricing has been extended through August 1.  The Corvette 
inventory is down to 10-12. 
 



Kathy Fechter introduced late arrivals Anthony and Monique Jordan.  It was discovered that 
Anthony had made the peach cobbler that was at the CGCC picnic! 
Old Business 
Julie Booth stated that American flags had been purchased for the club for parades. 
New Business 
The Nominating Committee presented the following nominations:  President – Tony Hyatt; 
Vice President – Roy Booth, Stephani Cavender; Secretary – Elvira Tucker; Treasurer – 
Joan Schultz, Crystal Hulka.  The Nominating Committee consists of Lou Caldwelll, Julie 
Booth, Lona Hyatt, Marilyn Underhill and Barb Waller.  Barb explained the procedures for 
the election of officers and reminded everyone that nominations can be made from the floor.  
There were no nominations from the floor. 
President Tony announced that the Gala Events Committee will also be in charge of the An-
nual Picnic next year.  The Hyatts will also help. 
President Tony announced that the August meeting will still be held on August 13 even 
though there will be at least 19 cars going to Rose City for the car show.  There will be fish 
and chips available next month on meeting night.  There will not be a raffle in August. 
The raffle was held. 

Jan Johnson announced that if anyone needed a registration form for 5-Star to please see 
John and one can be mailed.  Some people may not have a computer to download the appli-
cation.  Also, the baskets for the banquet raffle do not have to be as elaborate as the one in  

back.  Remember that the Committee donated that one. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,              Jan Johnson, Secretary 



Hope to see you all back real soon.  Come Have FUN with us.  

Ron Berger                          Michael Sadler                  Rick & Pat Ford 
Jason James                         Kerrn Moore                 David & Barb Rock 
                                 Anthony & Monique Jordan 

Dennis & Elaine 
        Walch 



Autocross Winners! At the BCCC autocross event held on July 15th the 
daily winners were both CGCC members! Joan Schultz aced  out six 
other ladies with best time and Ron Waller won over 17 men! Congratu-
lations to both. We can look forward to a fun,fast CGCC autocross on 
August 7th at the Emerald Queen. Come and participate or watch these 
pro's. 

HI-YU Parade in South Seattle was a day to remember!  
The skies were blue and the sun was hot. Four cars from our CGCC  

showed and carried two honored guest and proudly rolled down Cali-
fornia Street. We were honored to get to cruse with the MIATA club. 

This was a nice and long parade. The streets were filled with cheering 
spectators. We should put this one on our calendar of events in 2006. 

Looking for younger days pictures.  



  Birthday Wishes ! ! !  
Paul Andres  3rd 
Julie Hagerty  3rd  
John Johnson  5th  
Jim Duschel  8th  
Bill Hassen  8th  
Doreen Oakes  10th  
Shelley  Pomperink 12th  
Susan Berven  13th 
James Gill  13th  
Teri Johnson  13th 
Tony Young  14th 
Manfred Von Vierthaler 16th 
Nick Abel 16th 
Dave Fechter  18th  
Helga Luther  20th  
Lou Caldwell  22nd 
Chuck Hulka  23rd  
Jan Johnson  23rd  
James Singletary  23rd 
Michelle Lawrence  25th  
Gary Christman  26th 
Jerry Frisbie  26th 
Jim Wilmont  26th 

Happy Birthday to YOU ! 

Happy Birthday to YOU ! 

Happy Birthday to YOU ! 



15% off all menu for all card holding members 
of 

Classical Glass Corvette Club 

    Election of Officers For 2006      
August will the final month that we hold nominations for the officer  
positions for 2006.If you would like to be an officer please call or  

e-mail, Julie Booth, Lou Caldwell,Lona Hyatt, Marilyn Underhill or  
Barbara Waller. The positions to be filled are President, Vice President,  
Secretary and Treasurer. Serving as an officer is an opportunity to get to 

know your fellow members better, and it certainly enables you to know more 
about the workings of CGCC. Voting  ,by secret ballot, will take place at the 
September and the October meetings. For those who missed the meetings a 
ballot will be mailed to your residence. Ballots will be counted at the No-
vember EBoard meeting and the results will be announced at the Holiday 

Awards Banquet. Don't hesitate, become involved!!!  



                   The Perfect Weekend 
If you weren’t one of us on the Rainforest tour and stayed home to work in 
the yard like we probably should have done, you missed a great time and 
perfect weather both Saturday and Sunday. 
     We started with 13 cars as we left Mc Donald’s on 512 and headed to Ab-
erdeen. The skies were gray but we could see patches of blue so we were 
hopeful. We had more New members traveling this time and that was good 
to see. Our first stop was Aberdeen for breakfast and from there we headed 
to the rainforest and right into the sunshine. 
   Until you take a cruise around the Olympics or visit any of Washington 
States National Parks you might forget what a beautiful place we live in. In 
just a few hours drive you can get lost in a rain forest although none of us 
did.  We did however have a slight problem getting through Aberdeen .Our 
fearless leader missed the turnoff to Hoquiam and we were spread out for 
several blocks but that’s what CB’s are for and why we have them. It’s a 
good thing the “wrong way” handle is already taken or we would have to 
change “tool man” to “wrong way”. Thankfully there weren’t any cops 
around or he would have gotten one of those tickets for traveling down a 
street the WRONGWAY too. He didn’t go far and NO one followed him, 
after a few minutes all our ducks were back in a row and we made it to the 
Rainforest. 
   Some cars came just for the day so after our “walking” rainforest tour we 
were down to 10 cars. We didn’t need to have a ranger lead our group since 
our own events chairman Don Mulligan knew so much about the trees and 
moss. Moss hanging down on huge trees with odd shapes was a sight to see. 
Creeks with moss and algae growing in it like rivers of green in crystal clear 
water was a sight to see. I’d like to say it was peaceful and quiet and you 
were one with nature but there were 22 CGCC members hiking up a trail so 
quiet it wasn’t, but fun it was. 
  Our next stop was Lake Quinalt then on to Lake Crescent for another pic-
ture and potty break. The only lines we had to stand in all day were ones for 
the bathroom. What a beautiful day for a drive in the corvettes. Beautiful 
scenery, good roads and good friends made it even better. 
    We arrived in Pt. Angeles in time for a little R&R in George & Liz 
Longhurst’s room then headed for dinner. Having so many new members on 
their first weekend tour made for great dinner conversation. 
    We had a few more cars head home Saturday evening so Sunday morning 
we were down to 7 Corvettes. Our first stop was for gas then we did a drive 
by Diane Ganders Fathers house so he could see the cars then headed up the 
hill to Hurricane ridge. What a breathtaking drive that was. Once you make it 
to the top you just want to sing”Amazing Grace”. You have mountains on 
one side and after a little drive down the other side you see the sound on the 
other side. More pictures taken there and we took the time just to breathe the 
fresh air and soak up the views. 



    I found out we have a member that is part mountain goat. Susie Wilcox 
climbed partway down a mountain just to take pictures of flowers. Jack says she 
is his “flower girl” 
     Next stop was the Squium Lavender festival for lunch and a little browsing 
then a straight shot home over the Hood Canal Bridge. We didn’t even have to 
slow down to cross our own Narrows Bridge. 
     Another wonderful weekend with a few old friends and taking the time to 
make many new ones. It is the reason we take these trips.            Come on the 
next one with us. 
    It was  a great weekend cruising  with these members: 
Don Mulligan, John & Marilyn Underhill (he didn’t lose his camera either) John 
& Jan Johnson, Dave & Antje Crawford, Len & Elvira Tucker, Jack & Susie 
Wilcox, Bill & Diane Gander, George & Liz Longhurst, Tim Tilton, Doug & 
Maile Willrich, Don Rollins and his Grandaughter and Dave and I. Our 13th was 
a young Man who just graduated from UW and has only had his Vette for 2 
weeks. He will be leaving for Officers school in Kentucky in a month but 
wanted to take a cruise with the club. He left us in Aberdeen. He brought his 
Dad too. 
      Thanks to Don Mulligan for all the planning on this one. The hotel was very 
nice although he was the only one without a water view. The restaurants were 
good and even the pit stops were scenic. It took work to do the job you did and 
we all appreciated it. 
                           Dave & Kathy Fechter, Membership 



PROFILE 
Suzi and Jack Wilcox , live in Lakewood Wa. 

They have been married for 7 1/2 years and  have 4 children. 
They were fixed up by a mutual “shoppe” fan. 

Jack works for Coldwell Bankers Bain Real-estate,  
Suzi Manager rental properties and works at 

 the Bain in Steilacoom.  
They both are Specialist for Chevy.  Jack is a golfer, and Suzi does 

yard work with her Lilies. 
They have a 2004 Lemano Blue.  

Which they have had for 9 months. 
Rick and Cindy first talked to them about the club then they pulled 

up beside Billy and Nina and pass on a card to them. 
They have been members since Jan 2005. 

Great folks and they like to cruse to food are a few things they like 
about our club.  

We have 4 grandchildren , we like to travel and visit  
Hardrock Cafes.  We have been to about 38 so far. 





CGCC PICNIC 
Once again our Club has out 
done there self's. With the 
leadership of or Prez and all 
his support team, the annual 
picnic was a huge success. 
I don’t think many people of 
our club miss this, we had 
around 125 people come and 
go.  

The weather was perfect. 
Not to mention the FOOD , 
there was more then enough for 
all to get there fill.  Form the 
Ribs to the sweets of all kinds. 
If you weren't full it’s your own  
fault ………. 

As you have seen in our Profiles  
Most all our people hold  
Comradery as a high selling 
point for our club. Well it was 
quit apparent it was flowing.!!!!!   

But the BIGEST  thanks still 
have to go to Tony Hyatt and 
his side kick Roy Booth…… 
Way to go guys thanks a lot for 
your hard work !!!!!!!!!!!!! 



Hay Jim is it 
a cowboy or a  

cowgirl 

The trip to Bosemen was a  
fun ride as well as great 
show, our club was well 
represented by only the 

best. 

Woooooo 
Look at all the 
trophy's looks like 
CGCC has done it 
again, walked 
away   heads held 

The Hot Rod Café was  
a hot spot for Corvettes ,  
    Nice looking cars. 





Man what a great 
time, we had 21 car 
caravan to Wally’s. 
The weather was 
warm so Tops were 
off. The trip down 
was a fun ride. 

We hit the drive in at the right 
time for dinner, the Food was 
top notch. All the staff there 
was going 90miles an hour to 
take care of all of us.   

As we set around and 
enjoyed the evening 
friends sharing stories 
And talking Corvettes. 
Thanks Kathy for find-
ing this Great place.   



   The Family Renewal Shelter  
August: School Supplies 

September: Laundry Supplies ,Liquid detergent, fabric softener/sheets 
October: Over the Counter Medications and First Aid Supplies 

November: Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 
sheets/cutters, etc) 

December: No Meeting/No Donations 
We are also accepting CASH donations at all of our upcoming 

meetings. 
The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items 

needed by the Shelter. 
  
We would like to thank all of our members for 
your ongoing support. Let us make this a 
great  year for the Shelter  and bring your do   
                nations  to the meeting!     
 Antje and Dave Crawford        
AntjeandDave@cs.com 

Also a short note regarding the 5-Star Raffle. Donations for the Raffle 
may be brought to the meeting or dropped off at Antje and Dave’s house. 
We have plenty of storage. Our phone # 253-531-6897 cell 253-691-0714. 
We also want to make sure that everyone gets a chance at the monthly 
meeting to donate some money toward the Mid-America gift certificates. 
We would really like to be able to buy a couple of nice gifts certificates   
                                   We appreciate everyone's help !! 

Keith had called us to let us know that 
their vacuum cleaner had broken down and 
they were in great need of a replacement. 
We were able to   purchase a Wind tunnel 
Vacuum cleaner for $289.00 for the Shelter this 
month. So we used all of the money we had collected 
at the meetings so far and purchased this item. They 
appreciated our help very much and are thankful for 

Looking for younger days pictures.  



   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

Mark Twain once said, "Don't explain your author, read him right and he 
explains himself".  While this might be true about any book Mark Twain 
wrote, it's hard to believe in the case of our July Book,         
THE JANE AUSTEN BOOK CLUB by Karen Fowler.   
Even though attendance was down due to summer activities, it was hard to 
give a thumbs up to this book.   
Difficult reading unless you are a know ledged fan of Jane Austen.  While 
the book was about a Book Club and the people in it, the underlying current 
was about understanding Jane Austen's novels.  (Thumbs down)   We are 
all looking forward to the wit and entertainment we will get from our August 
Book, OPEN HOUSE by Elizabeth Berg.  This book is a great summer 
read.  Relaxing, easy and fun.  Join us at our next meeting on August 21st 
at Borders Book and Music in Tacoma off of 38th near the Tacoma mall.   
 If you are interested or have any questions, call 
              Willow Flint at 253-862-9374.      See you there!  



 
 
  
 
   
  
 AUGUST 
 6-7th   FIVE STAR  
12-13th  BLACK VETTE GATHERING-RENO 
12-15th  ROSE CITY CLASSIC   
17th   JACKET NIGHT  EMERALD DOWNS 
20-21st  PARTY @ WOODIE”S  VICTORIA, BC 
21st   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
28th   FELKERS POOL PARTY  
28th      XXX DRIVE IN CORVETTE SHOW ISSAQUAH 
 
SEPTEMBER 
2-3rd  RED VETTE GATHERING - RENO  NV 
10-11th ROD RUN TO END OF THE WORLD 
14th  JACKET NIGHT 
17th     ELKS CAR SHOW   
18th  BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
18th  GOLF  1PM 
TBD  OREGON COVERED BRIDGE TOUR   
TBD  FRIENDLY CHEVROLET CRUISE-IN   
 
OCTOBER 
2nd       NWACC   Autocross  @ Shelton 
12th   JACKET NIGHT   
15-16th  LEAVENWORTH  
16th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
21st   CLOVERLEAF REUNION -10/21 
 
NOVEMBER 
16th   JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
 
DECEMBER 
TBD   GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY RUN   
10th   CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th       CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 PM 



    For Sale  
Two Goodyear Eagle GS-C Tires from ‘79 Corvette 
with good (1/4”) tread. P275/40 ZR 17.  $25.00 for 

both.   
Mid-America Black Bra (Nose Mask) for 1991-1996 

Corvette. New in box. Never installed. $50.00  
(cost about $ 100.00+) 

Chuck Hulka  Phone 253-858-3118 

CGCC 5 STAR Corvette Show at Friendly Chevrolet  
In Puyallup on Saturday August 6th.  

If you would like to help with the Corvette Judging and have 
not yet signed up, contact Chuck Hulka 

        253-858-3118 

                                                   For Sale                      
{1}  {Black carpet}   "Lloyd brand" rear cargo mat for 97-04 coupe with silver      
embroidered C5 logo emblem. Like new, only in car for 4  months before trading 
for a Z06.             Asking price.......$90.00   Price for new.....$120.00                         
( refer to part # 35916 in the Ecklers catalog }                                                                                     
{2} Vortex Rammer cold air intake system for 97-00. This has the clear air box. 
Included is the precut fan shroud.    Asking price.......$180.00  Price for 
new.....$260.00 {intake only, refer to part # 37439 in the Ecklers catalog} 

 For questions and inquiries, contact   Rick Peeler @ 253-874-6214 



                               

           2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  
          and 20% off all  wines to go  



 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  
Conver-

sion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 

Harbor location. 

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 
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